## Meeting of the Pawlet Selectboard May 14, 2013

<u>Members in Attendance:</u> <u>Other in Attendance:</u>

Chuck Weeden Sue LaPorte
Mike Beecher Adelle Seamans
Bob Jones James Glick

Charlie Mason
Beth Kashner
Jay Luebke
Keith Mason
Bob Morlino
Eric Mach
Glen Munson

Meeting Called to order @ 7:03

Chuck made motion to accept 4/30/2013 minutes as corrected. Bob second. Motion carried.

Adelle talked about the Historic presentation and gave the board an annual report.

The Library had gotten the estimate from Lux Brush for the ceiling repair. When they were looking at the repair they found some stuff in the attic that needs to be taken care of. He is going to have someone come in and do an air quality test throughout the library to see where the problems are if any. Beth will find someone to clean up the bat stuff.

Door on the back of the library needs to be fixed. Also the gutter needs some repair.

Sue gave us information on electronic recycling.

Russell Construction has been working on the building. There is a leak, and it looks like there are a few pieces of slate missing which is the cause of the leak. Will look in to getting them fixed

Pawlet Energy Group wants the town of Pawlet to look into Led lights for the street lights.

Bob Morlino-Health Officer gave us the report on the checks that he did from the previous meeting.

Chuck made motion to contact John Thrasher to have a letter sent to Cindy Legg with a violation of the sewer ordinance and a permit for the change of use for her garage. Bob second. Motion carried.

Keith wants to get some concrete for the connection between the new and the old culvert on school street project. Keith will call the state and see what they will do.

Discussed Cardiographics with James and Charlie.

Bob made motion to allow the Pawlet board of listers receives a 30 days extension for lodging the abstract of the grand list for 2013. Chuck second. Motion carried.

Eric will be back in Pawlet to work on the green in about 2 weeks.

Eric talked about a letter he received today from VTEL regarding communication for cell service on Briar Hill.

Reviewed town clerks memo.

Reviewed town treasures memo.

Eric is sending a letter of non-compliance regarding a Rte. 30 property

Meeting adjourned at 9:45

Respectfully submitted,

Kim Ayers Selectboard Clerk